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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for 
Council’s approval: 
 
 
#16.20.  Burnaby Community Services   
  Core Programs and Publications 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $28,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community 

Services for core programs and publications in 2016. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received from Burnaby Community Services requesting a grant to 
assist with the cost of services and programs provided by the Society for 2016.  
Programs and services include: the Burnaby Camping Bureau ($6,000), various 
publications ($9,000), Seniors Transportation ($8,000), the Burnaby Christmas Bureau 
($5,000). 

 
Request: $28,000  CPA:  2015 - $28,000 

              2014 - $28,000 
    2013 - $27,000 
  
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $28,000 
be awarded to Burnaby Community Services for core programs and publications in 
2016. 
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#16.26.  Burnaby Family Life   
  Community Grant – Support for Burnaby Citizens 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $17,000 be awarded to Burnaby Family Life in 
support of services provided by the organization. 
 

REPORT 
    
An application was received from Burnaby Family Life requesting a grant in support of 
services provided by the organization to all Burnaby citizens.  

 
Request: $20,000  CPA:  2015 - $16,000 

              2014 - $16,000 
    2013 - $16,000 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $17,000 
be awarded to Burnaby Family Life for 2016. 
 
 
#16.27.  Odyssey of the Mind   
  World Finals 
  Montecito Elementary – Division 2 “Structural Problem” 
  Buckingham Elementary – Division 1 “Structural Problem” 
  Buckingham Elementary – Division 1 “Technical Problem” 
  Buckingham Elementary – Division 2 “Classics Problem” 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to the Montecito Elementary 

School for travel expenses for Team Odyssey of the Mind members to participate 
at the World Finals on 2016 May 25 – 29 in Ames, Iowa. 

 
2. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to the Buckingham 

Elementary School for travel expenses for Team Odyssey of the Mind members 
to participate at the World Finals on 2016 May 25 – 29 in Ames, Iowa. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from Ms. Holly Lloyd, Head Teacher/Coach, Montecito 
Elementary School, and Mr. Kurt Gurney, Principal/Fan, Buckingham Elementary 
School,  requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses for four teams from two 
schools to participate at the Odyssey of the Mind World Finals competition to be held on 
2016 May 25 – 29 in Ames, Iowa. 
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Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2015 - $2,000 ($1,000 per school) 

              2014 - $2,000 ($1,000 per school) 
    2013 - $3,000 ($1,000 per school) 
  
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $2,000 
($1,000 for each school) be awarded to the Montecito Elementary and Buckingham 
Elementary for Team Odyssey of the Mind in 2016. 
 
 
#16.28.g  Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union   
  CUPE Local 23 Open Golf Tournament 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant for a green fee waiver up to the amount of $1,200 be 

awarded to the Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union for the CUPE Local 23 Open 
Golf Tournament on 2016 June 04 at Burnaby Mountain Golf Course. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from the Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union requesting an in-
kind grant for a green fee waiver in support of the CUPE Local 23 Open Golf 
Tournament to be held on 2016 June 04 at Burnaby Mountain Golf Course.  

 
Request: Green Fee Waiver  CPA:  2015 - Green Fee Waiver ($1,200) 

              2014 - Green Fee Waiver ($1,200) 
    2013 - Green Fee Waiver ($1,000) 
  
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant for a green fee 
waiver up to the amount of $1,200 be awarded to the Burnaby Civic Employee’s Union 
for the CUPE Local 23 Open Golf Tournament in 2016. 
 
 
#16.29.  Crisis Intervention and Suicide Prevention Centre of BC   
  Distress Services Program 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant request be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received from the Crisis Intervention and Suicide Prevention Centre 
of BC requesting a grant in the amount of $4,000 in support for technology upgrades for 
the 2016 Distress Services Program.  The Crisis Centre provides life-saving services 
and programs to youth, adults and seniors in distress. 
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Request: $4,000  CPA:  2015 - Denied 
       2014 - $4,000 
     2013 - $4,000 
  
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it 
does not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
 
 
#16.30.  Burnaby Girls Soccer Club “U15 Blaze” 
  Provincial “B” Cup Tournament 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to Burnaby Girls Soccer Club 
“U15 Blaze” for travel expenses for 11 Burnaby players to attend the Provincial 
“B” Cup Tournament on 2016 July 07 - 10 in Penticton. 
 

REPORT 
    
An application was received from Burnaby Girls Soccer Club “U15 Blaze” requesting a 
grant in support of travel expenses for 11 players, Burnaby residents and students to 
attend the Provincial “B” Cup Tournament to be held on 2016 July 7 - 10 in Penticton, 
BC. 

 
Request: $1,000  CPA:  2015 - $1,000 

              2014 - No Application 
    2013 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $1,000 
be awarded to Burnaby Girls Soccer Club “U15 Blaze” for 2016. 
 
 
#16.31.  Burnaby District Youth Soccer Association 
  2016 Provincial “A” Cup Soccer Tournament 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1. THAT this request be REFERRED to Parks, Recreation and Culture Commission 
for consideration. 
 

REPORT 
    
An application was received from Burnaby District Youth Soccer Association requesting 
a grant in support of hosting 2016 Provincial “A” Cup Soccer Tournament to be held on 
2016 July 07 – 11 at the Burnaby Lakes West Complex. 
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Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2015 - No Application 

              2014 - No Application 
    2013 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this request be REFERRED to 
the Parks, Recreation and Culture Commission for consideration. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Councillor S. Dhaliwal 
Chair 

 
Councillor P. McDonell 
Vice Chair 

 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Member 
 


